Minutes of Cumbria Beekeepers Association (CBKA)
Annual General Meeting
Newbiggin Village Hall, Newbiggin Nr Penrith CA11 0HT
Sat 24th March 2018 from 1.30pm – 4pm

	Item
	Details
	Action

	1
	Attendance

Richard Backhouse

Sara Barnes

Stephen Barnes

Stewart Beattie

Dennis Chambers

Ian Gregory

John Harris

Rebecca Ivinson
	Rob McGarvie
Walter McPhee

Christine Matthews

Peter Matthews

Nick Mills

Val Sullivan

Alan Robson

Melanie Vincent

Peter Weatherill
	

	
	Apologies received from:
Robin MacLeod, Graham Pinches, Richard Robinson
	

	
	Presentation of Certificates by Peter Matthews Exam Secretary

Stephen Barnes – Module 2

Nick Mills – Module 6 + Qualified Beekeeper
	

	2
	Minutes of previous AGM
After 3 minor amendments were made – Paul Connor, Whitehaven changed from present list to apologies received, correction to spelling of Peter Weatherill and correction to year for next AGM meeting from 2017 to 2018.
Minutes were signed as a true record by Chair of meeting – Stephen Barnes.
	

	3
	Matters arising

Item 9 – review of equipment /asset list was done by Mike Fitzgerald on a pendrive but not sent out to S Beattie at the time as indicated on the minutes.
From AOB – Carlisle now has their own website
	

	4
	Annual Report from Executive Committee by Exec Chairman
Chair, Walter McPhee, read out his report to the meeting. Thanking both John Harris and Mike Fitzgerald for their work for the Executive Committee. Welcoming Nathan Woodhead, the new Editor for the Bee Times and thanking Val Sullivan for all her work as the previous Editor. He also extended his thanks to all the members of the Executive Committee. He mentioned the Northern Bee Group and how Cumbria may contribute and benefit from this grouping. Cockermouth’s BKA day at Embleton was very interesting but sadly had few participants. Honey Show 2017 showed increased numbers and the Chair extended his thanks to Stephen Barnes for organising the event and thanks to Peter Matthews for judging and Christine Matthews for helping.
	

	5
	Accounts
At the time of the AGM the accounts had not be independently audited (Audited accounts completed on 28th March 2018 and signed by independent auditor in the book). The accounts were presented by the Treasurer Melanie Vincent as per attached copy. 
There was a one-off payment of £285 for 15 medals (Best in Show), 4 were given out at the 2017 show for exhibitors in last 4 years, leaving 11 medals to be accounted for as stock. This resulted in a surplus in income over expenditure of £151.93. Treasurer asked that Richard Robinson put a copy of the accounts on the website.

Acceptance of accounts: proposed by Stewart Beattie and seconded by Peter Weatherill. Vote agreed unanimously
	Stephen B. to get accounts signed (done 28th March 2018).

Sec to contact Richard Robinson re accounts onto website.

	6
	Election of Officers
President – Stephen Barnes, proposed by Walter McPhee and seconded by Melanie Vincent. Vote agreed unanimously.

Vice President – Ian Gregory, proposed by Walter McPhee and seconded by Melanie Vincent. Vote agreed unanimously.

Treasurer – Melanie Vincent, proposed by Walter McPhee and seconded by Val Sullivan. Vote agreed with 1 abstention.
Secretary – Sara Barnes, proposed by Melanie Vincent and seconded by John Harris. Vote agreed unanimously.

Executive Committee members (3 posts) – Peter Weatherill, Nathan Woodhead and Rebecca Ivinson, proposed by Stephen Barnes and seconded by Christine Matthews. Vote agreed unanimously.
Chair expressed his thanks to John Harris for all his sterling work over the years keeping the CBKA going through many trials. John Harris replied with his thanks to everyone, stating that he had enjoyed it.
Chair also thanked Mike Fitzgerald for all his efforts as secretary over the years.

Executive Committee as of 24th March 2018 consisting of 4 elected officers and 10 elected members as follows:
Officers:
President – Stephen Barnes

Vice President – Ian Gregory

Treasurer – Melanie Vincent

Secretary – Sara Barnes

Elected Members:

Stewart Beattie

Dennis Chambers

Rebecca Ivinson – newly elected 2018

Walter McPhee

Nick Mills

Grahame Pinches

Richard Robinson

Val Sullivan

Peter Weatherill – newly elected 2018

Nathan Woodhead – newly elected 2018
Chair extended his thanks to Peter Matthews, who is standing down as Exam Secretary, for all the successful events he has set up and run over the past years, such as the Bee Health days. Also expressed his hope that Peter would continue to judge at the shows.

Peter Matthews responded that there is still money ringfenced in the accounts for these events and that a new Exam Secretary needs to be appointed.
	

	7
	Propositions
Proposition 1

That the Capitation fees remain unchanged and Cumbria BKA sub remains at £3.
Proposed by Melanie Vincent and seconded by Christine Matthews. Vote agreed unanimously.
Proposition 2

That refunding of the Exam fees for the Basic and Module 3 continues.
Stewart Beattie suggested an amendment regarding including all modules for refund. The amended proposal reads:

“CBKA will refund exam fees for all successful candidates for all BBKA modules and practical exams.”
An amendment was proposed by Stewart Beattie and seconded by John Harris. The amendment was passed.
Amended proposition was proposed by Stewart Beattie and seconded by Melanie Vincent. Vote agreed unanimously.

Proposition 3

The Executive Council proposes that the wording of Rule 8 of CBKA Constitution Rules be changed to read as follows:
“8. Names and addresses, including e-mail addresses of Association Members but no other personal information may be held in a computer data retrieval system, for use only by the Association in connection with its beekeeping activities and for the provision of services to members by

organisations to which it is affiliated. Membership details shall not be passed to any other third party without the express permission of the member concerned.”
This is to allow Cumbria BKA to send emails directly to Branch members with their approval, without going via Branch secretaries. 

After a certain amount of discussion the proposition was approved.
Proposed by Ian Gregory and seconded by John Harris. Vote agreed with 1 abstention.

The Executive Council further propose to add two new rules to the Cumbria BKA

Constitution Rules:
Proposition 4

“12. Communication between CBKA and individual members will normally be via the branch secretaries. Direct e-mail communication from CBKA to individual members may be permitted from time to time.”
After some discussion an amendment to add the words “as determined by the Executive Committee” was proposed by Stewart Beattie and seconded by Christine Matthews. The amendment was passed.
The amended proposal reads:

“12. Communication between CBKA and individual members will normally be via the branch secretaries. Direct e-mail communication from CBKA to individual members may be permitted from time to time as determined by the Executive Committee.”
Amended proposition was proposed by Melanie Vincent and seconded by John Harris. Vote agreed unanimously.

Proposition 5

“13. At all formal meeting of CBKA, including the AGM, SGM, Executive Council meetings and conferences, no decisions will be taken on any item of 'Any Other Business' unless the items have been advised to the Secretary not less than 24hours before the scheduled start time of the meeting.

Discussion of short notice items may be allowed at the Chairman's discretion and any required decision deferred to a later meeting.”
After some discussion the proposition was agreed as it stands.
Proposed by John Harris and seconded by Christine Matthews. Vote agreed with 1 abstention.

Proposition 6

That propositions 3 and 4 be implemented from the end of this AGM.

Proposition was amended to include proposition 5 as well.

An amendment was proposed by Peter Weatherill and seconded by Melanie Vincent. The amendment was passed.

Amended proposition was proposed by Peter Weatherill and seconded by Melanie Vincent. Vote agreed unanimously.
	

	8
	Life members of the Association

To elect Val Sullivan as a life member of CBKA

Alan Robson contributed a citation explaining how much work Val has done for the Whitehaven Branch and significantly increasing the membership. Walter McPhee also commented on her excellent work as Editor of the Bee Times.
Election to Life Member proposed by Walter McPhee and seconded by Stephen Barnes. Vote agreed unanimously.

Val expressed her thanks to the meeting.
	

	9
	Review of the Equipment/Asset List
Walter McPhee read out the list of equipment/asset and the following items and holders need to be added to the list:

2 x microscopes held by Tony Edwards and Peter Weatherill. 
11 x medals for Best in Show held by Stephen Barnes. 
1 x gavel held by Walter McPhee
	

	10
	Appoint Auditor
After some discussion about the name and role of this position it was agreed to leave the name as “auditor” with Stephen confirming that this would be a finance person from SP Training.
The auditor was proposed by Stephen Barnes and seconded by John Harris. Vote agreed unanimously.
	

	11
	Date of next meeting – Saturday 2nd March 2019.
Time and venue to be confirmed.
	

	12
	AOB

None
	

	
	Dennis Chambers reported on the Penrith programme of engagement with schools, something which the BBKA is very supportive of.
Stewart Beattie reported that Ian Molyneux is retiring as the Regional Bee Inspector at the end of May, as yet there is no replacement.
	

	
	Meeting closed at 3.20pm
	


